Yvette Nason
South Portland
LD 667

I oppose LD 667 “An Act to Modernize the State Motor Vehicle Inspection Program
and the Law Governing Inspection Fees.”

This bill authorizes the Chief of the State Police to require the use of an electronic
inspection program for the purpose of performing motor vehicle inspections.

This system will create a digital record of the vehicle inspection history that will be
uploaded to the State Police. This eliminates a second opinion for a failed inspection.
This is another layer of government added to our lives, at much more cost.

Maine has been found to have the fifth highest total tax burden in the country,
according to a new study published by personal finance website WalletHub.

We cannot afford more taxes and fees. We taxpayers need relief! Half of the states
do not impose a vehicle inspection at all. Do away with our vehicle inspection
COMPLETELY!

I oppose LD 667, and it “ought not to pass.”



